*House Committee*

COMMITTEE MINUTES for
HUMAN RESOURCES
Date: January 28, 2020 Location: RM 103, Sup. Ct. Chamber
Convened: 1:00 PM
Adjourned:  2:00 PM
Attendance Roll Call:
Present: Representatives Lundgren-CH, Meyer, A.-VC, Wessel-Kroeschell-RM,

Anderson, Bacon, Bergan, Best, Brink, Brown-Powers, Derry, Dolecheck, Ehlert,
Forbes, Fry, James, Matson, Moore, T., Osmundson, Salmon, Sunde, Wilburn

Absent:

Excused:

Chairwoman Lundgren called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.

Roll Call was read and a quorum was present.

As there were no corrections, amendments and/or deletions to the previous meeting minutes,
they were unanimously approved.

The Following bills were assigned:

HF 2094: Bergan-CH, Bacon, James

HF 2115: Meyer-CH, Derry, Fry

HF 2117: Bergan-CH, Matson, Salmon

HF 2089: Moore, T-CH, Brown-Powers, Osmundson

HF 2122: Brink-CH, Bacon, Sunde

HF 2128: Meyer, A-Ch; Fry, Ehlert

HSB 581: Osmundson-CH, Moore, Wilburn

HSB 582: Best-CH, Brink, Forbes

HSB 583: Fry-CH, Lundgren, Forbes

There was a presentation by Ken Sharp, Division Director of Acute Disease Prevention,
Emergency Response and Environmental Health. Discussion and questions followed the
presentation.

The meeting stood at ease for both parties to caucus at 1:31 pm.

The meeting reconvened at 1:52 pm.

Chairwoman Lundgren recognized Representative Fry for opening remarks on HE 2001: A4 bill
for an act relating to reimbursement rates for health care services provided to covered persons
by telehealth and including applicability provisions.

Chairwomen Lundgren recognized Representative Fry for opening remarks on amendment
2001.2601. The amendment passed on short form. The bill as amended was moved and passed
with a vote of 21 Aye, 0 Nay, and 0 Absent. The bill will move to the House Floor as a Human
Resources Committee bill.

Chairwoman Lundgren recognized Representative Fry for opening remarks on HF 2052: A4 bill
for an act relating to the medical residency training state matching grants program rural
rotation requirement.

Chairwomen Lundgren recognized Representative Fry for opening remarks on amendment
2052.2063. The amendment passed on short form. The bill as amended was moved and passed
with a vote of 21 Aye, 0 Nay, and 0 Absent. The bill will move to the House Floor as a Human
Resources Committee bill.

As there was no additional business to come before the committee, Representative Fry moved to
adjourn at 2:00 pm.



Representative Shannon Lundgren

Neil Nelsen, Committee Secretary



